
 

 

 

 

September 11th 2020 

Hello and welcome to this week’s newsletter.                                                              

We have had another great week at Archbishop Hutton’s this week.   

  

This week’s whole school attendance was – 98.4% – THIS IS GREAT! 

CONGRATULATIONS to Class 1 and Class 4 who were this week’s AWESOME 

ATTENDERS with 99% 

CONGRATULATIONS to EVERY CLASS for 100% punctuality, making them all 

PUNCTUALITY SUPERSTARS  

 

 

 

 

 

 Learner of the Week Writing Hero Maths Hero 

Class 1 Theo Bagguley Emma Richards Shane Bradley 

Class 2 Olivia Andrew Frankie Ashworth Jaxon Walsh 

Class 3 Tulisha Sharples Sam Price Thomas Hizzard 

Class 4 Daniel McFall Harry Liley Aimee Mason 

Congratulations to all the children in Washington! 

Crag Hutton Senset Washington 

799 773 724 1100 



                             

 This term in our assemblies the theme is GENEROSITY.  We have been 

thinking about how important it is to help others and how much we appreciate 

it when others help us.  

As part of this theme, we have decided that every third Friday of each month 

will be FOODBANK FRIDAY.  Our first will be next Friday the 18th September.  

Morecambe Bay Foodbank have requested the following items to help families 

at this time:  

Fruit juice, long life milk, sugar, baby milk, sponge puddings, wrapped 

biscuits, coffee, pasta sauce, toilet roll, soap, shower gel, toothbrushes, 

toothpaste, feminine hygiene items 

If you would like to contribute to our monthly collection please send in one 

item with your child on Friday 18th.  A reminder will go out next week.  

 

 

 Next week we will begin the process of voting in a new School Council.  

Children in each class are given the opportunity to put themselves forward for 

the position before the class decides who they would like to represent them in 

a full school vote on Tuesday 22nd September.  If your child would like their 

class to consider them for the role they should prepare a short speech about 

why they should be considered, which they will give to their class next week.  

Good luck if you are thinking of taking part! 

 

 

 

 Swimming begins for Bubble 2 on Monday 14th September.  Don’t forget 

your costume and hat for your lesson.  
 



 

 
 We are about to launch stage three of our Big IT drive.  After the successful 

purchase of new computers for our computer room and a new server, the 

target is to raise money for new screens and teacher computers for the 

classrooms.  The equipment we have in place currently is very outdated and 

has been in need of replacement for some time.  

 

Our first fundraiser will be launched next week. Every child will be designing a 

Christmas picture. The picture will come home for you to look at and using the 

website and instructions provided, you can order cards, mugs, wrapping 

paper etc. For every item purchased, school will receive a contribution.  

 

Later in the month, we will be holding a Sponsored Run to raise funds and to 

launch our brand new track.  The company which makes the track are based 

near Derby which is 140 miles away.  The idea is that as a school we will run 

the distance from Derby to Warton.  Six laps of the track is a mile, so Class 

One will do ½  a mile, Class Two will do a mile, and Class Three 1 ½ miles 

and Class Four will do 2 miles.  Hopefully we can make it from Derby to 

Warton, keep fit and healthy and raise a few pennies for the IT Drive along the 

way.  

 

If you have any ideas for fundraising or businesses/charities we could 

approach to support us in our efforts, please contact Mrs Della Langman at 

della.langman@btinternet.com 

 

 Homework: A few parents have contacted school with regard to homework.  

In line with government advice, we are limiting the amount of items sent 

home.  Therefore, we are not able to send homework books and reading 

books in and out of school as they are not washable like lunchboxes, clothes 

and water bottles.   

 

Homework for the Autumn term should be: Spellings (everyone has a sheet), 

Times Tables – (games on Apps, writing them out, chanting etc), Reading – 

Oxford Owl books (link on your class page) or books from home and research 

based around your class topic area.  The Knowledge Organiser on the class 

page will give you lots of information about the key information we are 

currently learning.  Time spent learning spellings especially is invaluable. The 

children have all been taught spelling strategies which they can use to master 

their new words.  

mailto:della.langman@btinternet.com


 We have been sent this poster which we thought clearly sets out what to do if 

you, or any other member of your family is unwell and you suspect it may be 

coronavirus. Please read it and make sure you follow the advice so we can 

keep the school open and everyone safe and well.  

 

 
 

 
 That’s all from us this week.  Hope you all have a great, safe and healthy 

week!  

 

 


